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Attention: Director — Social and Infrastructure
Re: Objection to Application No. SSD 8996, Loreto Normanhurst School Redevelopment
In regards to the above mentioned proposal I would like these comments to be considered:

An expected increase in traffic at school starting and finishing times would result in serious delays
for residents of Mt.Pleasant Ave., Osborn Rd, Currawong Ave., Nepean Ave., Dunbar Close, and
Rivertop Close accessing Pennant Hills Rd. Already a chaotic situation exists.

It is critical that emergency vehicles have unimpeded access to residences in these streets at all
times.

As a pedestrian, on several occasions, I have been delayed in crossing Osborn Rd when the “walk”
sign appears, due to vehicles queuing on the crossing.

If this proposal is allowed to proceed, delays can be expected not only on school days but Saturday
Sports and Special Event days. Presently, on these occasions drivers and pedestrians often ignore
safety rules and an increase in school numbers will not improve this situation.

Cleaner air gained when the North Connex is opened will be replaced by emissions from idling
vehicles.

Please consider my objections so that aforementioned residents can safely enjoy their everyday
lives as they are entitled to do.

Yours faithfully,

(Mrs) Margaret Hatfield
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